



52	Take a red PFD from the Torrens to Motor Vehicle Registry for checking if compliant. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Noted the red life jackets do not have an AS stamped on them so felt it was unlikely, they would be approved.</li> <li>Noted that they are probably over 10 years of age already and should be replaced.</li> <li>They have all been moved from the Torrens to the Aquatic office with additional PFDs being sourced.</li> </ul>	ASAP	Peter	Ongoing
53	Circulate Council paperwork on new booking system for West Lakes (SpacetoCo).	ASAP	Marie	Done
54	Ask the Council what the storage options will be during the redevelopment of the Boatshed and if DBSA will incur any costs as a result. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Noted details of current storage requirements have been provided to the Council with no response received back to date.</li> </ul>	ASAP	Peter	Done
55	Circulate cleaning procedure for washing down of boats after training.	ASAP	Peter	Done
56	Include line item in budget for promotion of the sport as a whole. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Agreed to check with Treasurer.</li> </ul>	ASAP	Treasurer	Ongoing
<b>ACTION ITEMS – ONGOING</b>				
33	Follow up Council to see if another set of steps can be located nearer to the caravan.	On hold	Board	Ongoing
40	Follow up with Council if tent pegs can be hammered in after 9am.	ASAP	Peter	Ongoing
43	Follow up DIT re use of lights at night on the lake by canoeists. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Noted DIT contact was not able to provide an answer on this and had thought canoeists were not allowed on the lake between sunset and dawn.</li> <li>Noted is issue with swimmers, SUPs as well as canoeists.</li> <li>There is no direction from DIT on requirement to use lights from sunset so awaiting response still from DIT.</li> <li>Neil Parker advised that any vessel at night is required to have a white light to indicate their position as part of maritime navigational law.</li> </ul>	ASAP	Peter	Ongoing

## 6. DBSA

### 6.1 Early Bird season 2022/23 – 1-14 July only

Noted the discounted registration period has been reduced and would now commence on 1 July and finish on 31 July 2022 which would assist AusDBF with the rollover in RevSport. There was no longer a requirement for funds to be deposited earlier into the DBSA account.

### 6.2 First Aid Courses – Sat 6-Nov & Sun

Noted this course was successful with 16 participants.

### 6.3 Sweep & Drummer course – Sat 4-Dec

Clubs encouraged to promote this course as registrations at this stage are low so it may not proceed.

### 6.4 Capital Fund – discussion

Noted at 2022 AGM the Board will be submitting a paper to Clubs for consideration of introducing a per participant fee to attain funds for a future capital fund. This fund would accumulate funds for the purchase of a new fleet of boats in the future and other capital equipment.

### 6.5 AusChamps update

Noted in the final phase of planning and working with the Council on various approvals and required paperwork, seeking quotes for on water medical support, traffic management etc.

AusDBF are quietly confident the event will proceed given the proposed opening up of most borders.

Noted there has been no decision made if vaccinations will be mandated and any decision will be based on advice from SA Health and any emergency planning directions.

## 6.6 Dragon Pass

Noted this initiative will be launched soon once the Board has consulted with DBVic on some questions raised around expiration dates, tracking of paddlers and how they can move from one club to another.

## 7. CLUBS

- Subsonix – queried lack of support from Clubs for 20s racing. This was discussed with various viewpoints put forward.

Noted it was up to individual Clubs to take this on Board and their positions should be respected.

Composite teams were encouraged especially for the upcoming Peter Bristow Long Course event and agreed to discuss this discussion point further at the upcoming RC meeting. **Action: Clubs (#57)**

Agreed to discuss coordinating an after party for this event at RC meeting. **Action: MA Holt, Neil (#58)**

- Mannum – noted planning for the Hat regatta is proceeding well on Saturday 12 February 2022. Quiz night and dinner is planned afterwards at the Mannum Community Club who are sponsors.
- PBs – noted issues with Umpire's boat have been addressed with a new isolation switch being installed, marine battery and a solar panel for the roof of the container to trickle charge the battery in place.
- Copper Coast – noted inclement weather may cause problems for the event making the ground slippery and difficult to pitch tents with mud and clay possibly being tracked into the boats and along the walkways as well as making the toilets messy.

Noted this was discussed at the Board meeting and agreed as Clubs would be travelling up anyway that a decision would be made on the day as to whether to proceed or not.

Mannum, DAPL: and BSD offered to provide volunteers to assist with the unloading of the boats on Friday afternoon and paddling them around to the pontoons.

BSD offered to assist Neil Parker unload the boats upon their return prior to training on Monday morning from 9am. MA Holt would also see if ASA had any volunteers to assist.

The remaining two boats would be offloaded by PBs at training on Monday evening.

## 8. DBSA BOARD MEETING

- Covid vaccinations – noted DBSA has received several requests with regards to info as to whether DBSA will be mandating vaccinations to continue to be an active registered paddler. DBSA will be following all SA Health and government directions. At this point of time DBSA will not be mandating vaccinations however we will be following SA health and government guidelines and directions. The following is AusDBF advice received:

The AusDBF Board agreed at their meeting last week, they would not be dictating a policy or setting their own rules. They would follow the government advice/regulations in the State where AusChamps were being held. So for 2022 AusDBF will be following South Australian government policy.

AusDBF appreciates this an everchanging environment and unfortunately even though we are one country all the States are differing in their policies, plans and road maps out of COVID. AusDBF will be working closely with DBSA for next year and ensure all appropriate information is forwarded with as much notice as possible to ensure paddlers comply with the local requirements.

- Noted John Holland was trying to locate the old stopwatch timing system unit which was last used either at the November 2020 Copper Coast Marina Challenge or possibly at Vogalonga as it has not been seen for some time.
- Vogalonga – Clubs encouraged to book the use of any regional Club boats for this event as soon as possible as interest was being received from interstate Clubs. Clubs wishing to use a DBSA boat were requested to order this by mid-January at the latest as the offer will be made available to interstate Clubs.
- Black trailer – noted this belonged to Subsonix and they would relocate it as requested.

**9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Peter Button advised Clubs if they have any State medals to be returned that they could be placed into the three boxes at the Aquatic boatshed and they would be recycled reducing the order to be placed and saving approximately \$5 per medal.

**10. NEXT MEETING**

The next Forum is scheduled for

- Wed 16-Feb-22

The meeting closed at 8:48am.

<b>ACTION ITEMS – 11/11/21</b>				
<b>NO.</b>	<b>ACTION</b>	<b>DUE DATE</b>	<b>BY</b>	<b>STATUS</b>
57	Clubs to reconsider support for 20s racing, discussion at RC meeting.	RC mtg 18-Nov	CLUBS	
58	Discuss arranging an after party after Peter Bristow at RC meeting.	RC mtg 18-Nov	Neil & Mary-Ann	
<b>ACTION ITEMS – ONGOING</b>				
33	Follow up Council to see if another set of steps can be located nearer to the caravan.	On hold	Board	
40	Follow up with Council if tent pegs can be hammered in after 9am.	ASAP	Peter	
52	Take a red PFD to Motor Vehicle Registry for checking if compliant even though there is no AS stamp is on them.	ASAP	Peter	
56	Include line item in budget for promotion of the sport as a whole.	ASAP	Treasurer	